NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed).

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

held at Nettlestone Primary School on Monday 19th November, 2012 at 7.00pm
PRESENT:  Cllr. Tuson (Chairman), Cllrs. Kalaher, Thomas Foxley, Moore, Bradford, Holloway, Jarman, Colledge, Turner and I.O.W. Cllr. Reg Barry.
The Chairman welcomed Members, residents (20) and the Press.
Questions/comments were invited:
· Speeding vehicles on bridleway (R72) creating a serious hazard. Clerk to report again.

· Horses/riders on footpath R68 (Seagrove Bay to Seaview Lane) particularly behind properties in Caws Avenue. Clerk has reported matter to Rights of Way. Noted that it is a footpath, not a bridleway and that barriers had been removed to allow disabled access.
· Further request for Speed Indicator Display Unit to be transferred from Nettlestone Hill to Eddington Road (see Minute 3900 i).). This request the result in an increase in the number of children living close to, or playing in the play area. IWC have quoted a cost of £1,000 to have it moved because average speeds were measured at 29mph in August 2012. Therefore no justification. Clerk to try for a more positive response.
· Harcourt Sands – next public draft master plan consultation to take place at Yelfs hotel, Ryde on 6th December at 3.00pm and 5.30pm.

· Bus shelters requested for installation in Caws Avenue.
3912 Apologies for Absence. There were no apologies. 
3913 Declarations of Interest. Cllrs Bradford, Jarman and Turner declared a personal interest in Agenda item 11 (allotments) as allotment holders.
3914 The Minutes of the last meeting held on 15th October, 2012 were unanimously approved with no amendments. 
3915 Matters Arising.
All matters arising dealt with in these Minutes
3916 Application for Co-option.  The Chairman introduced Mrs Muriel Shimmen whose application for co-option had been circulated to all Members.   She, briefly, explained her reasons for wishing to join the Parish Council. Proposed by Cllr Turner, seconded by Cllr Kalaher that Mrs Shimmen be co-opted to the Council. Carried by 8 votes for, 1 abstention. Cllr Shimmen took her seat.
3917 Planning.
a) Delegated decisions, as list circulated, were noted.

b) The Minutes of the Planning Sub-committee held at Knot Cottage, Rope Walk on 3rd November, as follow, were unanimously approved.

Present – Cllrs. Thomas Foxley (Chairman), Kalaher, Jarman and Holloway.  Apologies for absence received from Cllr. Turner (on holiday).

The following applications were considered:
Closing date 09.11.12

i) P/01471/12:  Lawful Development Certificate for continued siting of dwelling at Priory Croft. Unanimously agreed to make no comment.
Closing date 16.11.12

ii) P/01521/12:  Alterations to enlarge existing dormer window on rear elevation, new roof lights on front elevation, new windows on rear and side elevations, alterations to window on rear elevation (revised scheme) at Buoys, Pier Road. Unanimously agreed to support the proposed revisions as an improvement to the property with no impact on the street scene.
iii) P/01533/12:  Three internally illuminated fascia signs, four non-illuminated fascia signs at Tesco Stores Ltd. Brading Road. Unanimously agreed to make no comment. 

iv) P/01507/12:  Replacement of planning permission (P/01751/09).  Demolition of dwelling, replacement detached dwelling with integral garage, alterations to vehicular access (revised scheme) in order to extend the time limit for implementation at Cedar Lodge, Gully Road. Unanimously agreed to support the proposal on the same grounds as approved by the Parish Council in 2009. i.e. that the design of the proposed dwelling is attractive and will enhance the street scene. 
c) The following applications were considered:

i) P/01190/12:  Change of use of land for outdoor go-kart track and associated building (revised information relating to noise assessments) (readvertised application) on land adjacent to Westridge Leisure Centre, Brading Road. The Chairman of Planning invited resident’s comments. Mr Blake (Mulberry Close) expressed the following serious concerns: - accuracy of noise assessments questioned with the doubtful placement of recording equipment (particularly that at the end of Mulberry Close) – 4 stroke engines, whilst not creating the acrid smell of 2 strokes, have far greater carbon emissions creating a serious health hazard with the close proximity of an outdoor children’s play area and dwelling houses. Go-karts are not fitted with catalytic converters. This has been reported to Environmental Health who have not responded. Comments from others also questioned noise assessments amidst concern about refusal to carry out further tests; noise resulting from tyre squeal; cost of additional glazing at Westridge. Members unanimously agreed to submit a further objection emphasising concerns about noise (and the applicant’s refusal to carry out further tests) and the serious risk of air pollution from carbon emissions emanating from the karts.
ii) P/01532/12:  Proposed installation of detached dry cleaning, key cutting and shoe repair pod at Tesco Stores Ltd. Brading Road. Proposed by Cllr Shimmen, seconded by Cllr Kalaher that, whilst there are no grounds for objection concern should be expressed about the continued erosion of business, both in Ryde and Seaview by these additional facilities at Tesco.
iii) P/01544/12: Demolition of garage; outline for 2 dwellings; formation of vehicular access; provision of parking on land adjacent to the Meadows, Priory Drive. Members and residents expressed concern about the clarity and accuracy of the contents of parts of the application i.e. width of carriageways, position of the oak tree and the fact that a water course is within 20 metres. Unanimously agreed to submit a further objection re-emphasising original points of concern and to ask that Cllr Barry requests that the application be considered by IWC Planning Committee.
iv) P/01603/12: Proposed 2 storey side and rear extension to form additional living accommodation (revised scheme) at 1, Spithead Close. Proposed by Cllr Thomas Foxley, seconded by Cllr Kalaher that the application be supported as a practical and attractive addition to the property. Carried by 9 votes for with 1 abstention.
v) P/01612/12: Alterations; extension to and conversion of stables to form residential unit; proposed building to provide boarding cattery and associated facilities at Barnsley Farm, Bullen Road. Proposed by Cllr Thomas Foxley, seconded by Cllr Kalaher that an objection be submitted on the grounds that the proposed alterations are out of character and appearance of the area. Carried by 5 votes for, 2 against with 3 abstentions.
d) The appeal relating to Holy Cross Church was noted.           
3918 Reports.
i) I.W. Cllr Barry – confirmed that the application to have the condition not allowing construction work on land between Yellow Sands and Commodores Court (P/01399/12) between 1st October and 31st March has been refused. He also confirmed that work on a footway between Bullen Cross and Pondwell Close will start on 3rd December. 
ii) IWALC – Cllr. Kalaher had circulated brief notes of meeting held on 18th October. There were no questions. He had been unable to attend the latest meeting. 
iii) N&SCP – Cllr Barry notified Members of the following events: 07.12.12 (7.00pm). High Sheriff to turn on lights for Lights of Love Service; 21.12.12 (7.00pm). Carols around the Tree; Father Christmas at Nettlestone on a date to be announced.
iv) Seagrove Pavilion Trust – Cllr Bradford reported that fund raising is continuing with great success. Cllr Colledge reported that £866 had been raised at the Music Evening on 16th November with £150 at the Quiz Night at Sea View YC.
v) Nettlestone and Seaview Asset (highways) Meeting – Clerk had attended meeting with Malcolm Smith and Peter Brooke (IWC Highways PFI Managers) on 15th November. Report to be circulated prior to next meeting.

vi) Royal British Legion – Cllr Colledge reported that a total of £341 had been raised by Members and at the Coffee Morning. The new Standard will now be purchased.
3919 Highways Grit Bins. Following a brief discussion it was proposed by Cllr Bradford, seconded by Cllr Kalaher that, because of the costs involved and the expectation of similar provision on other sites within the Parish, grit bins will not be provided. Alternative ideas for snow clearance to be an Agenda item next month.
3920 Dinghy Park.  Clerk had circulated financial report to31st October. There were no questions and the report was noted.
3921 Tree Inspection Report. Report not yet received.
3922 Sandlands Allotments.  The Clerk had circulated financial update to 18th October 2012. There were no questions. The report was noted. The next meeting of Allotments Sub-Committee takes place in the Masonic Hall at 2.30pm on 28th November.
3923 Correspondence. Following items circulated for consideration: -
· I.W.C. – Police speed detecting equipment. Agreed that no action be taken at present,
· I.W.C. – Highways PFI Roadshow invitation. Monday 21st January 2013. Proposed by Cllr Tuson, seconded by Cllr Kalaher that, because of the importance of this Roadshow, the January meeting of the Parish Council be brought forward one week to 14th. Carried unanimously. 
· I.W.A.L.C./Sandown Town Council. – Riverside Centre bookings. Unanimously agreed to support Sandown Town Council’s concerns relating to the difficulty in making bookings at the Riverside Centre and to raise the matter with IWALC
· ZeroC – Invitation to Harcourt Sands, Draft Master Plan Consultation at Yelfs Hotel, Ryde 06.12.12. 3.00pm and 5.30pm.
· IWNHS – Consultation on becoming an NHS Foundation Trust.

· Sarah Doran-Thompson – danger of horses on footpath R68. Clerk reported that he had replied to this email and forwarded it to Rights of Way at IWC. Noted that R68 is a footpath, not a bridleway and that barriers had been removed some years ago to allow disabled access.
Following items circulated and noted: -
· I.W.C.C.P.F.A. –acknowledgement of membership
· I.W.C. – Bullen Cross/Pondwell Close footpath. Installation to commence 03.12.12

· I.W.C. – tree work at The Coach House, Woodlands Vale; land r/o the Glimpse, Gully Road; Maritime House, Springvale Rd (part consent).
· Woodland Trust – Ash dieback: Plan of Action

Following items noted: -

· IWCAB – Annual Report

3924 Finance Working Party. Clerk to liaise with Cllrs Bradford, Jarman and Kalaher to arrange a date.
3925 Finance.                      
a) The following receipts noted: Interest - £65.91; Allotments £185.00 (inc £75.00 deposits); Dinghy Park - £235.00
£5,000 transferred from 30day account to current account.

£10,000 from deposit account (end of term) to 3 month account (1.01%)

b) Payments – the following payments were approved: -
	
	£

	A Hewison – allotment (55) deposit refund
	25.00

	V Duckett – allotment (32b) deposit refund
	25.00

	Glasdon UK Ltd – 3 x lids for dog bins
	134.56

	Southern Water – allotments water 16/08/12 – 09/11/12
	78.11

	M A Parsley – salary 
	1134.06

	M A Parsley – Expenses: telephone – £15.00; postage - £17,70; mileage - £59.20; Stationery/cartridges - £50.80; VAT - £11.99
	154.69


c) The Clerk had circulated Income/Expenditure update to 31st October, 2012.  Proposed by Cllr Moore, seconded by Cllr Jarman that this be noted.  Carried unanimously.
d) Budget suggestions – Clerk asked that any requests for consideration for inclusion in the budget for 2012/2013 be forwarded as soon as possible
e) Grant Applications - Optio Voluntary Car Scheme (circulated). Proposed by Cllr Jarman, seconded by Cllr Tuson that the sum of £100.00 be donated to this scheme. Carried by 9 votes for, with 1 abstention
f) The Clerk had circulated brief précis of IWC policy relating to the Community Right to Bid, introduced on 21st September as Part 5, Chapter 3 of the Localism Bill. There were no questions.
3926 Information & Report.
1. Ryde Town Crier to open Nettlestone School Christmas Fair. 14.12.12.
2. Vehicle damage to Nettlestone Hill hedge. Subject of an insurance claim.
3. Suggested that PCSO/Environment Officer should be asked to attend occasional meetings. Clerk to contact relevant Officer.

4. Village Green Application – no further information. Cllr Barry confirmed that the land owners had submitted an objection.

5. Confirmed that black bags put out in wheely bins should be collected.

6. Anti-social behaviour (drinking and dumping of rubbish) at Seaview Recreation Ground to be reported to PCSO. Noted that noise is not a problem.

7. Gregory Avenue residents concerned about sight line when turning left into Bullen Road. Cllr Barry to arrange an inspection.

8. Calthorpe Road surface remains in a very poor condition.

Chairman invited further questions. 
· Confirmed that all Members are available to discuss and advise on local matters of concern. Contact details on notice boards, website, monthly Parish News and quarterly newsletters. Clerk also available.
There being no further business, the Meeting was declared closed at 8.40pm
……………………………

Chairman 17th December, 2012
